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Town of Chili – Drainage Committee 
3235 Chili Avenue, Rochester, New York 14624 

Phone: 585-889-3550 Fax: 585-889-8710 
www.townofchili.org 

 
 

Matthew Sinacola, Chairperson - Dr. William Dingus, Secretary – Scott Beaman, Vice Chairperson - 
Matthew Brumbaugh – Nick Sanguedolce - David Lindsay Commissioner of Public 
Works/Superintendent of Highways Liaison to Town Board - Brian Ostling Deputy Commissioner of 
Public Works – Hon. Mary Sperr Councilperson Town of Chili. 

 
 
 

Summary of Approved Minutes 
Town of Chili Drainage Committee 

    

July 7, 2020 

 

Matt Sinacola, Chairperson called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.  

The meeting was held at the Town Highway Garage Facility at 200 Beaver Rd. 

 

MEMBERS PRESENT:  

Matt Sinacola, Chairperson, Scott Beaman, Vice Chairperson, Dr. William Dingus, Secretary, 
Matthew Brumbaugh, Brian Ostling Deputy Commissioner of Public Works Town of Chili, 
Town Board Liaison, Mary Sperr Councilperson Town of Chili 
 

MEMBERS ABSENT:   

Nick Sanguedolce 

MINUTES: 

Reviewed and approved March 2020 Meeting Minutes with minor corrections  

 

 

http://www.townofchili.org/
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GUESTS:  

No Guest 

 

OLD BUSINESS 

 

Brian reported back to the Committee regarding 9 Jamie Lynn, he pointed out that the Pond in 
question is and always has been a Detention Pond, not a Retention Pond. As such, it is 
functioning as it is intended to do. Historically, it was always shallow (1’ deep) Brian pointed out 
that there may have been some buildup from sediments and runoff from lawns and the flow of 
others parts of the neighboring homes and properties. The extent of the runoff during a rain event 
suggest that the limits of water rising up to the trees in the backyard is appropriate given the 
design. As a result, during the early Spring months, some water level rising can be expected, and 
may result in the area periodically becoming a habitat for wildlife, e.g. birds, small rodents, and 
frogs. Brian will follow-up with the Homeowners about any recommendations that the Town can 
give regarding removing any debris or sediments that are present in the pond. 

 

NEW BUSINESS:  

No New Business 

 

MEETING PROJECT REVIEW: 

 

March 24, 2020 Chili Zoning Board of Appeals 

No Drainage Issues were noted among the Plans presented to the Zoning Board of Appeal. 

 

July 14, 2020 Chili Planning Board 

No Drainage Issues were noted among the Plans presented to the Planning Board 
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ADJOURNMENT:  

Meeting adjourned at 8:02 p.m.  

The next meeting August 4, 2020 

Respectfully submitted,  

Dr. William E Dingus  


